
IMPORTANT MESSAGE 
 

PLEASE ACKNOWLEDGE RECEIPT OF THIS ADDENDUM ON THE BID COVER SHEET. 

 
CITY OF NAPLES 

PURCHASING DIVISION 
CITY HALL, 735 8TH STREET SOUTH 

NAPLES, FLORIDA   34102 
PH: 239-213-7100     FX: 239-213-7105 

 
ADDENDUM NUMBER 1 

 
 
 
  
 
 
 

THE FOLLOWING INFORMATION IS HEREBY INCORPORATED INTO,  
AND MADE AN OFFICIAL PART OF THE ABOVE REFERENCED BID. 

 
Several questions came up as part of the non-mandatory pre-bid meeting (See below). Additionally, the list of those 
attendees is attached. 
 

1. Is the City requiring hurricane impact glass? 
 

Yes. The glass should be rated for the location of the facilities. 
 

2. Is the contractor responsible for all permits and fees associated with the permits? 
 

Yes. 
 

3. Will the panic bars, closures, and locksets be reused? 
 

The lock tumblers may be reused only. 
 
City Hall Doors 
 

The contactor will be required to install the doors to the building code. It is believed that the current doors may be 
secured to a wall that would not meet code today. The installation of the new door / window unit may necessitate the 
need to slightly move the opening several inches in order to properly secure the new system to code. The City 
recognizes there may be a gap between the existing carpeting and relocated door. The City will be responsible for this 
fix following the installation of the door. The contractor will be responsible for all other finish work.    
 

Arthur Allen Tennis Center 
 

The bid shall include replacement of the skylights as well as the doors. The color should match the existing doors. 
 

4. Do the closures need to be concealed? 
 

No, the closures may be surface mounted on the inside of the building. 
 

NOTIFICATION 
DATE: 

 
07/13/12 
  

BID TITLE:

 

DOOR REPLACEMENT 
 

BID NUMBER:

 
053/12 

BID OPENING DATE & TIME:

 
 07/24/12  

2:00PM 




